Math bellringers

Posted by Leigh on the Classroom Management chatboard

http://teachers.net/mentors/classroom_management/posts.html

How do you create bellringers? Since I teach Alg 2, I have 
created an ACT Min worksheet in which questions are based 
off of the ACT. Now, I am wondering if there isn't a better 
way. 

Any tips on how you grade, collect, and/or structure 
bellringers would be appreciated. 

Response by Daniel Hanson

What do you mean by better? What's your definition of better? 
I use the bell ringers or "bell work" for the first 5-10 
minutes of class to get my students settled down and focus in 
my Spanish classes. Also, I take advantage of that time to 
take roll and take care of any school or classroom business. 
That's one of my purposes for bell work. I also use it so the 
kids review or to refresh about what they are studying from 
the previous day's lesson or from the unit of study we are 
in. I also use it to review or recycle concepts from 
previously chapters like grammar or vocabulary items on which 
the students will need to build on for today's lesson or 
unit. I also use that time to have them create and respond to 
short culture excerpts from our textbook. So, that's why I 
use them. I create them on my own from the textbook and what 
we are working on. 

As for math, I don't see why you can't have the students work 
on similar problems like the one they were working on the 
night before. Then you could really see if they remember how 
to do the work and if they are retaining the information 
well. You can also use that time to review for ACT or SAT 
tests. You could also review items during the year for their 
state math exam in April or whenever your state does it. You 
could choose review material from previous chapters so that 
that information stays in their heads in time for the 
semester final. There can be lots of things. You could maybe 
do word problems to get their brains thinking at the 
beginning of class. Of course, please keep in mind that you 
want them to do like 5 minutes worth or work or so. You don't 
want to give them too many problems at the beginning of class 
or else they will get discouraged and you want their brains 
fresh for today's lesson and for the tonight's homework. 

As for grading,—and again, this is my philosophy about bell 
work: that it's time for the students to focus and PRACTICE 
for my class—I collect the bell work and it gets stamped for 
completeness. I give the bell work back at the beginning of 
class. Students use the same piece of paper for the entire 
week. Then on Friday I collect it for the last time and my 
T.A.'s count up the stamps and assign completion points, like 
2 points per day per stamp. So, like 10 points for the entire 
week's worth of bell work. I leave the students' accuracy up 
to them. I call on students and ask for student volunteers to 
go over the answers for the bell work. It's up to the 
students to make the changes and to pay attention and make 
the most of that time. If you really wanted to, you could do 
bell work quizzes to make sure they are paying attention when 
you go over the answers, like by Friday pick a random problem 
from each day's bell work for the week and the students have 
to copy their answers for those problems for a grade. The 
student gets a point or not based off the accuracy of the 
answer. It's an all or nothing assessment for each problem in 
the quiz since you went over the answers each day in class 
with the students. You can also spot-check the bell work each 
day for like certain answers for a grade. You could have your 
T.A.'s do that as well. 

These are the only suggestions I have right now in the top of 
my head. 

Daniel Hanson
Public High School Spanish Teacher
Atwater, California, USA 

Response by Teri

I'm English/reading. In my English classes, we do a 
grammar/mechanics daily practice. In my reading classes, the 
students learn a new root word each day. We go over the bellwork 
each day and students are supposed to correct it. Once a week, 
it is collected, one day of the week is chosen at random, and I 
check that day's work. All corrections must have been made. 
Then, it's a quiz grade. 

A friend of mine who is a math teacher gives a couple of math 
problems each day--based on the night before's homework. They go 
over them to start the day's lesson (since math lessons usually 
build on one another). She collects them at the end of the week 
and gives them a quiz grade. Another option from another teacher 
I know--instead of grading them, he includes the exact same 
questions on his weekly quiz. The kids work hard on the bell 
work and pay attention when they go over them since they know it 
will help them on their quiz. 

Response by sportsmama

All excellent suggestions. As a math teacher, I do some very 
similar things but I require the students to keep a "math 
journal". In it, they put the "bell ringer" which can ben anything 
from a problem on a previously assigned homework or test (one that 
they had trouble with), and vocabulary. I require them to use a 
spiral (papers won't get lost). After I have taken care of roll, I 
will walk around to insure that they are completing the work, etc. 
I can also see if they have even been doing the work. I call on a 
student to share their answer on the board and have everyone make 
any necesary corrections. We often find out that there can be more 
than one way to work a problem. About three times during the 
grading period, I give a "journal" quiz of about 5 questions. They 
are allowed to use their journal so their grade should be a 100; 
however, if some have slacked off . . . well, you get the picture.

The original poster, Leigh added:

All of you have great suggestions! Thanks! 

Here is what I have been doing. Each class begins with a question from 
an old ACT practice test. Students are to completely copy and answer 
the question. After approximately 5 min (enough time for me to check 
role ect...),I choose someone to answer. If the student cannot answer 
it is ok, and I move to another student. If the student is correct 
they receive a 5 point bonus slip and a piece of candy. (My students 
will jump through fire for a jolly rancher!) If noone can answer I 
guide the class through the answer. At the end of the week students 
are to hand in the ACT worksheet with their questions and solutions. 
All work is to be copied and all work is to shown. Each question is 
worth 2 points,since the solution and work is provided during class. 
In the past I have believed this was good review for the ACT and an 
easy with to collect points for the students (but not pad their grade 
too much.) 

I was just wondering if their wasn't a more efficient way. I was 
considering daily quizzes in lieu of my bellringers or homework. Does 
anyone give daily quizzes? 

THANKS!!

Response by Zodea 
I still struggle with bell work. Last year was probably my best year so
far as in I did a bell ringer almost every day in most of my classes. 

The obvious problem with a daily quiz is that you need to grade it daily. 
Weekly or monthly would make much more sense. I agree that you could let
students use their bell ringer journal to take the quiz. If they did the
work and kept it organized, they should do well on the quiz. 

One problem I have with bell ringers (and other homework assignments) is I
have a few students who just sit there until they can either get help from
their friends or until I go through and review the correct answers. This
has been especially troublesome with chapter review sheets since I do not
normally grade those. 

So I am thinking about instituting participation points. I wanted to call
it a responsibility grade but my department head said participation is
probably better since it is commonly used in other classes. Basically this
would be 10-15 points per week and probably part of the homework grade.
Homework is only worth 10 percent in my classes and often just completion
grades. Basically I'm thinking students will 'lose' their participation
points if they are not working on the bell ringer at the beginning of the
class. They will 'lose' participation points if they are working on other
subjects when they should be working on science. They will 'lose'
participation points if they are talking instead of working. They will
'lose' participation points if they are not actively involved in their lab
experience. 

Now I think I should phrase these things in the positive instead of the
negative when I send home my class expectations, buy in reality, students
will start with a certain amount of points. If they work hard all week and
do what they should do they will get all the points. I'm really not
looking at verbal participation (like you get in some language classes) but
more active. You could go through the week, not say a word, and still get
all the points. 

Oh.. my bell ringer assignments are usually a quick review, find the answer
to these questions, make a graphic organizer, read these 3 pages or
something like that. I'm not sure what works best in math. I'd think
review of 2-5 days past most of the time with some longer term review so
they don't forget what they supposedly learned earlier. 

Response by Teri

Make sure you're allowed to give a grade for participation. In my district, 
participation is considered a "behavior" and we're not allowed to grade for 
behavior. Instead, to make sure everyone does the bellringer, every once in 
awhile I don't go over the bellwork. Instead, I do a surprise collection 
which will count as a quiz grade. Usually one zero for a quiz grade is 
enough to encourage everyone to do the bellwork when they are supposed to.

Response by Leigh

I actually gave a participation grade last year. Each 
student received 100 points at the beginning of the six 
weeks. If they did not bring thier text, paper, or pencil 
I deducted 2 points each time. If students did not copy or 
attempt the bellringer I also deducted 2 points. Sleeping 
in class was documented and resulted in a loss of 5 points.
(This fortunately was a rare occurrence. Students learn 
fast that sleeping is not tolerated.) I also deducted 2 
points and assigned a lunch detention (school policy) for 
not completeing assigned homework. 

This was very difficult to keep up with throughout the 
year but I was consistent. I actually had several students 
who failed a six weeks due to their lack of participation 
and others actually pass (barely) due to completion of 
homework and participation grades. (These added up to 200 
points in total a six weeks.) Because this was so 
difficult to document and keep up with I have decided not 
to continue with these points this year. 

I wish I could make students understand that their grade 
is based on so much more than just a test grade.

Response by Joe/HS/CT

My only real bellringer is for students to copy down the day's 
objective and homework into their notebooks. I give them 
an "objective sheet" at the beginning of each term (with enough 
boxes for each day of the term) that they keep in the front of 
their notebooks. On that sheet they need to record the unit 
title, date, and objective from the board. They write their 
homework into their planners that are provided by the school. I 
do make sure that students keep up with this in class, but I 
don't really count it as a grade per se. I tell students that 
the objective is supposed to help them focus on the purpose of 
the lesson, and it is really for them to use f studying 
purposes. I used to do a daily "warm-up", too, that students 
would write down on a slip of paper. I would collect 
them/review them with the class each day, but would only count 
one per week as a grade (chosen at random by me at the end of 
the week). Some teachers at my school give students one piece 
of paper per week to record the warm-ups and exit questions and 
then collect them on Friday. It seems to work pretty well for 
the teachers who do that.

Response by sportsmama

Our electronic grading system has the two areas - academic and 
conduct - listed separately on the report cards. Like a 
previous poster, we are not allowed to use participation as a 
grade. All grades listed must reflect the students' knowledge 
of the course. However, if I was going to stay at the high 
school level, I had planned on doing what a second poster had 
mentioned - each student would start the grading period with 
100 points in conduct and then deduct points for various 
things - not being prepared, off-task, etc. I had planned on 
contacting the parents whenever the student's conduct grade 
slipped to the next grade (A to B, B to C, etc) so they could 
be aware of the situation and, hopefully, take steps to correct 
it. I had toyed with the idea of doing this "100 point" system 
every three weeks but . . . could be very time consuming. 

I will be working at the middle school this year (different 
district) and they have something very similar to what I was 
going to do in my classroom. The difference is - at the middle 
school, it is campus wide. At my last school, it would have 
been in isolation. At the middle school, we will have grade 
level meetings to discuss any student that is not performing to 
the standards set - either in academics or behavior. These 
meetings are held every three weeks. I am sooo excited to be 
teaching in a school where the admin really "walks the walk."

Response by Mshope to Leigh

Wow, there is absolutely no way this would be allowed in my 
district. We are told over and over again that our grades only 
reflect that students have met the standard or objective. We 
are forbidden from giving any participation points, which are 
considered a "behavior" thing. However, I would love to do 
what you do. As teachers, we know how being prepared affects 
grades. I mean, how many honor's students do we have who can't 
remember to bring a pencil to class? 

I do a daily bell ringer that connected to what we are doing 
that day or for that unit. I no longer do sentence editing 
because I found it too time consuming and that the learning 
didn't transfer at all. I try to do my bell ringers on slips of 
paper that are collected the first few minutes of class. I 
sometimes grade them, hand them up, or do a raffle for a small 
prize. This keeps students motivated to do well on them. It 
drives me crazy when they just scribble something to get 
them "done."

Response by Joe/HS/CT

We're not supposed to grade based on behavior, too, but I know 
that a lot of teachers at my school do factor class participation 
into the term average. I always found grading participation to be 
way too subjective, so I don't include it in my student's grades 
other than in assignments that are based on participation, such as 
Socratic seminars, debates, etc. We do have a citizenship grade 
for each class on our report cards (O, S, N, U), so that is where 
I consider if students came prepared for class, arrived on time, 
behaved appropriately, etc.

